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CITY OF SCAPPOOSE 
33568 E. COLUMBIA AVE. 

SCAPPOOSE, OR 97056 
503-543-7146 

CI.SCAPPOOSE.OR.US 

December 2022 City Manager Update  
 

Dear Scappoose Community, 
 

This past fall has been a very productive time for the City and I am happy to share our         
progress and accomplishments with you as we prepare to welcome in the new year.  
 

• The City held our first ever Adventure Fest. It was widely attended and a lot of positive 
feedback was received regarding the focus on family friendly activities, local bands and 
vendors.  
 

• The Urban Renewal Agency has received multiple applications for its newly established 
grant programs. Thus far, two awards have been made, the Healthy Smiles Project re-
ceived $15,000 and Cathedral Coffee received $7,000. There are other applications still 
being considered for funding and the process remains open for additional applications.  
 

• New conceptual plans for Grabhorn Park have been completed and shared with the 
Parks and Recreation Committee. Additionally, they have been made available to the  
consultant Team, MIG, who is completing the City’s Parks Master Plan update. The     
Committee voted to incorporate further discussion on development of this park space 
into the Master Plan process rather than conducting it as a parallel process. There will    
be ample opportunities for the community to engage in the Parks Master Plan process 
including a survey, in-person outreach at community events, intercept surveys at local 
parks during recreation events, the Annual Town Meeting, City website and the City’s   
social media accounts.   
 

• Completion of the Peace Candle has been delayed due to supply chain issues related    
to the restoration of the wick. That said, the Candle has been repainted and all electrical 
work has been completed to ensure proper lighting.  
 

• The Police Department hosted a Halloween Drive-Thru Event on October 31st and     
handed out candy and gift bags.  

 

These are just a few of many projects City Staff have been working on over the last few 
months. If you ever have questions about a specific project, please feel free to contact me   
and or schedule a time to meet.  
 

With the new year we are also welcoming in a new Council. I would like to acknowledge the 
contributions of the outgoing members and wish them well as they move on to pursue other 
endeavors. Additionally, I would like to congratulate and welcome all the new members of 
Council, I look forward to working with this group come January 2023.  
 

Finally, I want to acknowledge and thank City Staff for all their hard work and dedication in 
implementing the vision of Council and addressing the City’s day to day needs.  
 
I hope you enjoy a safe and wonderful holiday season! Happy New Year!  

Alexandra Rains, MPA 
City Manager  
 

December 2022 
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                    2022 Police Department Halloween Event 
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Three groups of 3rd graders from Grant 
Watts Elementary School visited City 
Hall and   the Police Department. They 
had the chance to meet City Staff, Police 
Officers, see where Council holds its 
meetings, and learn about how local  
government works.  
 
It was great to see the interest the      
students showed in learning about their 
City government. Thank you to everyone 
who made this possible!  
 
A special thank you to Council President 
Megan Greisen for getting everything 
setup, touring the students around City 
Hall, and truly caring about meaningful 
engagement between the community 
and City Administration.  

https://www.facebook.com/GWElementary?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWBvlnB665zHSQ0j-R4y1SyE461ZDusslT8jzbWUD1Golqd7tfRW3zBE_uHn-4gkFmHcKnIalP_zwaenpSfLlbKoC2huZEiSc9HXiH9_7mrdAaHCNqDA3atzfahMfXw0rSZxREPkWy42lgWYJ25vLqIx8zIomGcUYEMmxllrIpys3CJYhTgJa-9Mvc5BPjJHL4&__tn__=-%5
https://www.facebook.com/GWElementary?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWBvlnB665zHSQ0j-R4y1SyE461ZDusslT8jzbWUD1Golqd7tfRW3zBE_uHn-4gkFmHcKnIalP_zwaenpSfLlbKoC2huZEiSc9HXiH9_7mrdAaHCNqDA3atzfahMfXw0rSZxREPkWy42lgWYJ25vLqIx8zIomGcUYEMmxllrIpys3CJYhTgJa-9Mvc5BPjJHL4&__tn__=-%5
https://www.facebook.com/megangreisenscappoosecitycouncil/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWBvlnB665zHSQ0j-R4y1SyE461ZDusslT8jzbWUD1Golqd7tfRW3zBE_uHn-4gkFmHcKnIalP_zwaenpSfLlbKoC2huZEiSc9HXiH9_7mrdAaHCNqDA3atzfahMfXw0rSZxREPkWy42lgWYJ25vLqIx8zIomGcUYEMmxllrIpys3CJYhTgJa-9M
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News from Scappoose Fire District 
 
 
 
 

 
Scappoose Fire District will begin fire inspections for commercial buildings starting January 2023.   
 
Scappoose Fire District is committed to protecting lives and property against fire loss. The best way to 
protect against fire loss is prevention.  Routine fire inspections are one of the most effective ways to 
prevent fires within the community.   
 
The purpose of the fire inspections is to identify and correct violations of the fire code, and to educate 
business and property owners about fire safety.  Routine fire inspection is scheduled ahead of time with 
business owners and/or their designees. In addition to prevention of fires within our community, the 
completion of fire inspections also benefits our communities’ ISO score, which can result in savings on 
insurance premiums for our citizens.   
 
An ISO fire rating is a score provided to fire departments and insurance companies by the Insurance   
Services Office. The score reflects how prepared a community and area is for fires. The number of fire 
inspections completed is factored into the risk evaluation for a community. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Scappoose Fire District at 503-543-5026. 

Watts House ~ Save the Dates! 
• November 15th, 11am: Tree decorating starts, to be completed before November 28th  

• Monday, Nov 28th, 6PM: Watts House lighting and visit from Santa!  

• December 3rd, 10am: Monthly General Meeting  

• Saturday, Dec 10th, 4-8pm: Watts House Holiday Market  

• House tours: December 3rd-4th and 17th-18th. 3-7pm on those dates. 
 

CALLING ALL RESIDENTS...CURRENT AND PAST!  
 

We would love to add you to our membership roster!  
Become a member of the Scappoose Historical Society today  

 
You don’t need to live here to be a member of the Scappoose Historical Society!                                    

You can support us from anywhere and the minimal annual membership fees of $15 (individual) 
or $20 (family or business) are so important to the work that the Historical Society does in pre-

serving our town’s history and the upkeep of the Watts House. Consider joining now!  
 

Visit www.scappoosehistoricalsociety.org and click on the ‘JOIN’ tab.  
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                                       City Meetings Calendar   
• City Council Work Sessions, December 5 &12, at 6:00 pm 
• City Council Meetings - December 5 & 12, at 7:00 pm 
• 50-Year Stakeholder Advisory Committee Meeting - No December meeting 
• Economic Development Committee—December 15, at noon 
• Parks & Recreation Committee meeting - December 15, at 6:00 pm 
• Planning Commission—December 8, at 7:00 pm 
 

Verify meetings, get virtual meeting details,  
and get more meeting information on our website:  

https://www.ci.scappoose.or.us/meetings 
or call City Hall at 503-543-7146 

   December 2022 

 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS FROM THE CITY OF SCAPPOOSE 


